Present were Selectmen Dodge, Olson, Mansfield and secretary.

7PM Selectmen met with Armand & Roberta Hebert along with Assistant Town Appraiser, Compton French to review Mr. Hebert's property assessment. Mr. Hebert felt he should have a 30% discount off his assessment due to the appearance of the property located in front of his. Mr. French explained how he uses the State charts to arrive at the assessment and discounts. Mr. & Mrs. Hebert left the meeting before both parties could agree on the percentage of depreciation.

Louis Maynard and Martha Chickering were in to question the Board of Adjustment's decision on Donald Grosso's change of use on his building on Route 13. They felt the public notice was for a change of the present dining room to office space and the final decision granted a meeting place. Selectmen informed them that they would check into this matter.

Victor Belanger and Roger Belanger were in to discuss the requirements the Town of New Boston has on building chimneys. Victor Belanger Amherst, N.H. Roger Belanger 257 Range Road Windham, N.H. 03087

Residents on Clark Hill Road (Patrick Quinnett, Patricia Monbouquette, Ed Lee, Bill Howard, Gregory & Juliana Maglathlin, Paula Stockinger, Bernard Graves, James & Joyce Smith, and Bill & Marilyn Bradlee) were in to express their concern on the safety of Clark Hill Road in regards to Richard Messina's gravel pit.

Lee Murray will hire Steven Curtis for the winter on a part-time basis or until the Town hires a full time man.

Respectfully submitted Linda Sizemore